
Regular Council Session - 5 - January 15, 1985 

It was advised that the following resolution was passed as a result of 
this discussion: 

"That Council request the Minister of Municipal Affairs to make 
the necessary amendments to the Regional Development Plan 
immediately, in order to allow the Municipality to implement those 
sections of the Sudbdivision By-Law which are affected.“ 

It was moved by Councillor DeRoche, seconded by Councillor Gaudet: 
"THAT this report be received." 
Motion Carried. 

2. City of Halifax Annexation 
The report indicated that the Planning Advisory Committee wishes to 
advise Council that the City of Halifax has made amendments to it's 
Municipal Planning Strategy and Land Use By-law to accommodate those 
lands annexed from the County of Halifax. These amendments have been 
approved by the Minister and are not appealable. 
It was indicated that the Planning Advisory Committee wishes to inform 
Council that it is not in agreement with the above, but are willing to 
accept the changes as inevitable. 
It was moved by Councillor DeRoche, seconded by Councillor Snow: 

“THAT this report be received." 
Motion Carried. 

3. Development Agreements - waiving Of The Fee For Advertising Costs 
The report advised that at the January 14, 1985 meeting of the Planning 
Advisory Committee it was recommended that council waive the fee for 
the costs of advertising for the following development agreements: Mr. 
Charles Conrad, Timberlea; Ocean View Estates Mobile Home Park. 
It was moved by Councillor Snow, seconded by Councillor Deveaux: 

"THAT Council waive the fee for the costs of advertising for the 
development agreements for Mr. Charles Conrad, Timberlea and Ocean 
View Estates Mobile Home Park." 

Councillor MacKay requested an explanation as to why the advertising 
costs be waived. Councillor DeRoche advised that, in the case of Mr. 
Charles Conrad, Timberlea, it is to correct an oversight in the 
Timberlea/Lakeside/Beachville Plan. Councillor Defloche stated that 
there is a minority opinion that the developer, in the case of the 
Ocean View Estates Mobile Home Park, should pay the advertising costs 
with respect to the amendment. 
It was moved by Councillor Mackay, seconded by Councillor DeRoche: 

"THAT Ocean View Estates be deleted from the previous motion.“ 
Motion Carried.
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DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT REPORT 
It was moved by Counciiior DeRoche, seconded by Counciiior Margeson: 

“THAT this report be received." 
Motion Carried. 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT 
Request for District Capitai Grant, District 11 

It was advised that a request was received for a District Capitai 
Grant, District 11 in the amount of $2,833.81 to suppiy and insta11 
chainiink fencing on the Sheet Harbour Lions Ciub Park. 

It was moved by Counciiior Reid, seconded by Councilior Poirier: 
"THAT a District Capitai Grant, District 11 in the amount of 
$2,833.81 for improvements to the Sheet Harbour Lions Ciub Park be 
approved." 
Motion Carried. 

Request for Loan - Herring Cove & District Voiunteer Fire Department 
It was advised that a request was received for a ioan for the Herring 
Cove and District Voiunteer Fire Department in the amount of $115,000 
for the purpose of acquiring a fire vehicie. The 1oan would be 
advanced over a ten (10) year period with interest. 
It was moved by Counciiior Gaudet, seconded by Counciiior Hiseman: 

"THAT a ioan to the Herring Cove and District Voiunteer Fire 
Department in the amount of $116,000 to be repaid over a ten (10) 
year period of principai and interest be approved with the 
Municipaiity reserving the right to ievy an area rate in defauit 
of principal and/or interest payments." 
Motion Carried. 

Request for Funds - Nova Scotia Housing Commission Funds 
It was indicated that a request was received for an aliocation of funds 
in the amount of $5,819.05 from the Nova Scotia Housing Commission 
Funds for the purpose of constructing a fitness traii at Sackviiie. 
It was moved by Councillor Hiseman, seconded by Counciiior Gaetz: 

"THAT an aliocation of funds in the amount of $5,819.05 from the 
Nova Scotia Housing Commission Funds for the purpose of 
constructing a fitness traii, Sackviiie be approved." 
Motion Carried.
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METROPOLITAN AUTHORITY REPORT — COUNCILLOR MacDONALD 
It was moved by Councillor DeRoche, seconded by Councillor MacKay: 

"THAT this item be deferred until the next Council Session.” 
Motion Carried. 

APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVE TO THE BOARD OF HELP AGENCY 
It was agreed that this item be deferred until the next Council 
Session. 

POLICE PROTECTION - COUNCILLOR BAKER 
It was agreed that this item be deferred until the next Council 
Session. 

SUBMISSION RE EXPROPRIATION OF LANDS - COUNCILLOR MacKAY 
Councillor HacKay advised that the following recommendation is for the 
purpose of expropriating land at the Aerotech Business Park. 

It was moved by Councillor MacKay, seconded by Councillor Eisenhauer: 
"THAT whereas the objectives of the Halifax County Industrial 
Commission are to solicit and encourage the establishment of a new 
industry and to make recommendations to the Municipality 
respecting the provisions of sites suitable for industrial park 
and whereas the Halifax County Industrial Commission has acquired 
Block A, Block B, Lot D1, and Lot D2 as shown on the planned 
survey prepared by A. E. Wallace, NS land surveyor, dated the 
twenty fifth of April, A.D., 1984, and whereas the Halifax County 
Industrial Commission is recommending to the Municipality of the 
County of Halifax that the lands aforesaid be expropriated to 
clarify the state of the title there to in order to provide a site 
suitable for an Industrial Park and whereas the County of the 
Municipality of the County of Halifax may persuant to paragraph 
172 (1) (F) of the Municipal Act circuit 192 as amended 
expropriate land which it deems necessary to acquire for a purpose 
for which it may lawfully spend and BE IT RESOLVED that the 
Municipality of the County of Halifax deems it necessary to 
acquire, and that the Council does hereby expropriate, that 
portion of the lands of the Halifax County Industrial Commission, 
and any unknown parties, forming part of the “Aerotech Park“, at 
Goffs, Halifax County, and of the fee simple and all the title 
thereto, saving and excepting three easements and a small parcel 
of land, all of which is more particularly set out in the 
description annexed hereto as Schedule "A", and outlined in red on 
the Plan in Schedule "B" annexed hereto, for the purpose of 
clarification of title to an industrial park to be established by 
the Halifax County Industrial Commission. BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED 
that the nature of the interest intended to be expropriated hereby
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is the full estate, beneficial and legal, in fee simple, and such 
interest is intended not to be subject to any existing interest in 
the land other than as herein mentioned. BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED 
by the aforesaid Council that this Resolution’be a certificate of 
approval within the meaning of para. 11(1) (e) of the Expropria- 
tion Act, S.N.S. 1973, c.?, as amended, and that the Municipa 
C|erE in and for the Municipality of the County of Halifax be and 
is hereby authorized to execute true copies of this Resolution and 
any and all such further documents as may be required pursuant to 
the aforesaid expropriation.“ 
Motion Carried. 

Councillor MacKay informed that Mr. Lorne Denny has worked long and 
diligently for some length of time with a gentleman from the Grand 
Masters Hine Agencies. Councillor MacKay officially announced that the 
winery is going on the lands adjacent to the airport hotel. He stated 
that they have applied for the building permit and they plan on start- 
ing construction as soon as the weather permits. He reported that ap- 
proximately sixteen jobs will be created at first and approximately 
thirty will be created in a span of five years. Councillor MacKay ap- 
plauded Mr. Denny for the hard work that he has performed with regard 
to this project. 

ADDITION OF ITEMS TO AGENDA 
Musquodoboit Library Facility Funding - Councillor Hiseman 
Councillor Hiseman expressed concern with regard to a letter she 
received from Ms. Gloria Hartling. Councillor wiseman read the letter 
which indicated that the final level of funding for the Regional 
Library Board has not yet been determined. It was also stated that the 
increase in grants will not exceed five percent and it may well be 
less. 

Councillor Hiseman stated that there was some urgency involved in that 
an indication is acquired to show how much funding will be made avail- 
able. 

It was moved by Councillor Hiseman, seconded by Councillor Poirier: 
"THAT the County forestall any further action on the rental agree- 
ment for the Musquodoboit Harbour Branch Facility until confirma- 
tion is received from the Department of Education for funding for 
the Branch and that a letter, from the warden, be forwarded to all 
Halifax County M.L.A.'s indicating that urgency and seeking sup- 
port for adequate funding to support their 1985 Regional Library 
Board Budget." 
Motion Carried. 
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Postal Service, Site 20, R.R.#1, Dartmouth - Councillor DeRoche 
Councillor DeRoche expressed concern with regard to mail delivery on 
rural route delivery for Site 20, RR 1, Dartmouth. Councillor DeRoche 
stated that part of the problem is that mail is getting mixed up and he 
stated an instance where mail was found on the ground behind a site box 
containing drugs. Councillor DeRoche felt this situation is 
undesirable. 
It was moved by Councillor DeRoche, seconded by Councillor Adams: 

“THAT Council request Michael warren, President, Canada Post 
Corporation to resolve difficulties with mail delivery for Site 
20, R.R.#1 Dartmouth, in conjunction with a petition of the 
residents of that area." 

Councillor DeRoche also requested that the letter, being directed to 
the President of Canada Post , be copied to the member of parliament 
for the area, Mr. Michael Forrestall, M.P. at his request, Hon. David 
Nantes and Hon. Thomas J. Mclnnis. 

Motion Carried. 
Planning Act - Councillor Deveaux 
It was moved by Councillor Deveaux, seconded by Councillor Gaetz: 

"THAT this item with regard to the Planning Act be deferred to the 
Executive Committee.“ 
Motion Carri ed. 

ADDITION OF ITEMS TO THE FEBRUARY 5, 1985 COUNCIL SESSION 
Councillor Larsen - Amusement Arcades. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.
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PRESENT HERE: 

PUBLIC HEARING 
FEBRUARY 11, 1985 

Harden MacKenzie, 
Councillor 
Councillor 
Councillor 
Councillor 
Councillor 
councillor 
Councillor 
Councillor 
Councillor 
Councillor 
Councillor 

Poirier 
Larsen 
Baker 
Deveaux 
DeRoche 
Adams 
Gaetz 
Bayers 
Reid 
Lichter 
Snow 

Chairman 
Deputy Harden Halker 

Councillor MacKay 
Councillor Mclnroy 
Councillor MacDonald 
Councillor Hiseman 
Councillor Mont 

ALSO PRESENT: Mr. R. Cragg, Muncipal Solicitor Solicitor 
Mr. G. J. Kelly, Municipal Clerk 
Mr. K. Birch, Director of Planning and Development 
Joan MacKinnon, Planner 

SECRETARY: Margaret MacDonell 

CALL TO ORDER 
warden MacKenzie called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. with the 
Lord's Prayer. 
APPOINTMENT OF RECORDING SECRETARY 
It was moved by Councillor DeRoche, seconded by Councillor Mont: 

"THAT Margaret Macnonell be appointed as Recording Secretary.” 
Motion Carried. 

STAFF REPORT FOR APPLICATION NUMBERS ZA-SA-39-84, ZA-CH/H-40-84, 
ZA-EP/CB-41-84, IA-LM-42-84, ZA-TLB-43-84 
Ms. MacKinnon indicated that the by—laws being considered concern a 
requirement for reserved parking spaces for the mobility disabled. 
It was advised that the Municipality has received one written 
submission, attached to the agenda, from the Disabled Individual's 
Alliance (DIAL).



Public Hearing - 2 - February 11, 1985 

Ms. MacKinnon stated that the proposed amendments apply to the five 
plan areas only; they do not apply to the areas outside the plan areas. 

Also, as stated in the report, Ms. Mackinnon indicated that the request 
from the Disabled Individual's Alliance addressed two main concerns. 
The first concern addressed is that reserved spaces be required as part 
of the R-Zoning By-laws. The second part of their request, as stated 
in the report, deals with the fact that reserved spaces be designed in 
such a way that they are usable and that they meet the particular needs 
of their users. 

It was further stated that there are also two parts to the proposed 
amendments to the zoning by-law. The first part, as indicated by Ms. 
Mackinnon, establishes the schedule of reserved spaces. Ms. MacKinnon 
advised that this schedule applies mainly to larger commercial uses and 
institutional uses in the plan area. She went on to say that it is 
also a base, for the most part, on the recommendations of the Disabled 
Individual's Alliance. This schedule of parking spaces is described on 
pages one and two of the report. 

Ms. Macxinnon made reference to the standards for the reserved spaces 
in parking lots. She advised that the first standard increases the 
minimum width of a reserved spaced from eight feet to twelve feet. The 
second one states that where a curve is provided that that curve be 
ramped. The third one requires that the reserved space he as close as 
possible to the location it is intended to serve and, fourthly, a 
ground sign is required to identify the space. 

Ms. MacKinnon advised that Staff recommends that all five zoning 
by—laws in the plan areas be amended to encorporate these reserved 
parking spaces. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
Councillor MacKay inquired as to the interpretation for the homes for 
the aged, nursing homes, etc. Ms. MacKinnon advised that homes for the 
aged and nursing homes do not include senior citizens apartments. She 
indicated that they are facilities for people that require nursing care 
and do not live on their own in a senior citizens apartment unit. 

Mr. Kelly read a letter addressed to the warden and Council regarding 
reserved parking for the mobility disabled, from Fred Canavan, R. R. #1 
Mt. Uniake. Mr. Canavan, in his letter, expressed support for the 
amendments to zoning by-laws which are intended to make adequate 
provision for persons with mobility disabilities. 

SPEAKERS IN FAVOUR OF APPLICATION NUMBERS ZA—SA-39-84, ZA-CH/N-40-84, 
ZA-E5755-II—33, £fi—EH-42-84, ZA—TLB-43-84 
Margaret Hiltz, Apt. 1016, 5651 Ogilivie Street, Halifax, expressed 
desire to speak in favour of the proposed amendments to provide usable 
reserved parking spaces for the mobility disabled.



Public Hearing — 3 - February 11, 1985 

Ms. Hitz advised that she is presently transportation chairman for 
Disabled Individual‘s Alliance and is the immediate past president of 
the association. 
Ms. Hiltz circulated copies of a written paper which she submitted in 
support of this request for standard parking spaces for mobility 
disabled people. Ms. Hiltz made reference to the background on their 
activities in this regard. She advised that during the summer of 1984, 
they received a Canada work's Grant to research and promote parking 
spaces usable by mobility disabled people in the Halifax - Dartmouth - 
Metro area. One aspect of their research, as indicated by Ms. Hiltz, 
was to determine what other cities were doing. She indicated they 
wrote approximately thirty (30) major cities and received nearly twenty 
(20) replies. Ms. Hiltz indicated that about one third of these cities 
had regulations in this respect. Ottawa was chosen as their model. 
She advised that the by-laws of our capital city are comprehensive and 
they believe fair to both the disabled and undisabled population. 

Ms. Hiltz further noted that the twelve foot width that they specify is 
stated in Building Supplement #5 of the National Building Code. She 
indicated that they would like to see the Halifax - Dartmouth - Metro 
area adopt similar by-laws. 

Mr. Paul Jamieson, 5671 Dufus Street, Halifax, indicated his desire to 
speak in favour of the proposed amendments. 
Mr. Jamieson indicated that he is a vehicle owner and stressed the 
importance of the twelve foot space instead of an eight foot wide 
reserved space. 

Mr. John MacDonald, 231 Old Beaverbank Road, Sackville, also spoke in 
favour of the proposed amendments. 
Mr. MacDonald indicated that he was coordinator for (DIAL) on the 
summer 1984 project. He advised that they found, through their 
research, that there is a need for reserved parking for the 
handicapped. 
Councillor DeRoche inquired if Mr. MacDonald found any parking spaces 
reserved for handicapped people within the Muncipality in their survey 
last year. Mr. MacDonald indicated that they did find some but they 
were not the recommended width that they are requesting. He also 
stated that they were close to the main entrances. 
Merilyn Mccann, 3111 Stanford Street, Halifax, indicated her desire to 

~ ~ 

speak in favour of the proposed amendments. Ms. Mccann advised that 
she worked with Mr. MacDonald on the summer works project for DIAL. 
She noted that, from surveying different parking lots in the City and 
in the County, that there is a need for these changes which are listed 
in the staff report. 

SPEAKERS IN OPPOSITION T0 APPLICATION NUMBERS ZA—SA—39-84, 
I I 9 

NOIIE.
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It was moved by Councillor MacKay, seconded by Councillor Hiseman: 
"THAT Council pass the applicable zoning by—law changes for the 
Sackville Municipal Development Plan." 

Councillor Mclnroy expressed concern with regard to the Muliple 
Dwelling requirement. Mr. Birch advised that it is unusual to get a 
block of town houses with thirty or more units. He indicated that in 
multiple unit developments, town houses, etc., often contain individual 
driveways which would more than meet the requirements of the by-law. 

Motion Carried. 

It was moved by Councillor Mclnroy, seconded by Councillor Mont: 
“THAT Application Number ZA-CH/H—40-84 - Cole Harbour/Nestphal , 

by Amending Section 4.2? Parking Requirements be approved." 
Motion Carried. 

It was moved by Councillor Deveaux, seconded by Councillor DeRoche: 
"THAT Application Number ZA-EP/CB-41-84 - Eastern Passagefcow Bay, 
by Amending Section 4.28 Parking Requirements be approved." 
Motion Carried. 

It was moved by Councillor Adams, seconded by Councillor DeRoche: 
"THAT Application Number ZA-LM-42-84 - North Preston, Lake Major, 
Lake Loon/Cherry Brook, and East Preston, by Amending Section 5.24 
Parking Requirements be approved.“ 
Motion Carried. 

It was moved by Councillor Poirier, seconded by Councillor Larsen: 
“THAT Application Number ZA—TLB-43-84 - Timberlea/Lakeside/ 
Beechville, by amending Section 4.28 Parking Requirements be 
approved." 
Motion Carried. 

STAFF REPORT FOR APPLICATION NUMBER DA-EP/CB-13-84-06 
Ms. Macxinnon stated that a comprehensive development district was 
created at Ocean View Estates in Cow Bay by an amendment to the 
Municipal Planning Strategy. Ms. Mackinnon stated that in order for 
any development to proceed within the comprehensive development 
district, it is necessary to have a development agreement in place 
signed by all the land owners within the Ocean View Comprehensive 
Development District. It was further stated that this has been 
negotiated between the Municipality and all eleven land owners within 
the CD0 . 

Ms. Mackinnon briefly highlighted some of the main conditions of the 
Agreement.
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SPEAKERS IN FAVOUR OF APPLICATION DA-EP-/CB13-84-06 
None. 

SPEAKERS IN OPPOSITION TO APPLICATION DA—EP/CB-13-84-O6 
None. 

It was moved by Counci11or Lichter, seconded by Counci11or Deveaux: 
"THAT Council enter into the Development Agreement with the Ocean 
View Estates App1ication Number DA-EP/CB-13-84-O6." 
Motion Carried. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.
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PUBLIC HEARING 
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Councillor 
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Counciiior 
Counciiior 
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ALSO PRESENT: Mr. G. J. Ke11y, Municipai Clerk 
Mr. M. Hanusiak, Pianner 
Ms. Lynn Henry, Soiicitor 

SECRETARY: Margaret MacDone11 

CALL TO ORDER 
Harden Mackenzie called the meeting to order at ?:00 p.m. with the 
Lord's Prayer. 

APPOINTMENT OF RECORDING SECRETARY 
It was moved by Counciiior DeRoche, seconded by Counciiior Mont: 

"THAT Margaret Macfloneii be appointed as Recording Secretary." 
Motion Carried. 

STAFF REPORT FOR APPLICATION DA-DLB-03-84-02 
Hr. Hanusiak indicated that the appiication before Councii is for a 
Development Agreement between the Municipality and Marie A. Reardon and 
Joyce Readon of Haiifax for the proposed expansion of the Timberiea 
Traiier Park Iocated in Timber1ea.
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It was advised that the property in question indicated in the 
Development Agreement as Schedule "A" contains all of the land 
belonging to the Applicant. Mr. Hanusiak stated that it is their 
desire to expand the Park in the areas as shaded on the overhead. 

It was further stated that at the time of preparing the Agreement, a 
permit had been issued for mobile homes in this location prior to the 
by-law coming into effect. He went on to indicate that those permits 
were researched and, in fact, found to be valid. It was noted that 
there are presently mobile homes on that site so depending on the 
manner in which the public hearing proceeds, this particular portion 
will be removed from the Agreement regardless simply because those 
permits were issued and found to be valid. 

with regard to the Agreement, Mr. Hanusiak reviewed it briefly. He 
stated that Section #3 of the Agreement identifies the size of mobile 
home spaces that will be permitted in the Park. It was further advised 
that, for simplicity sake, Staff divided the Agreement up becuase it‘s 
the Applicant's possible intention to develop two areas in the Park; 
first the lands located in Schedule C. It was futher noted that in 
Section #3 of the Agreement, it is asking that all lots have forty (40) 
feet of road frontage on the proposed park street in a minimum area of 
four thousand (4000) square feet. 

Mr. Hanusiak made reference to Section #33 of the Agreement indicating 
that it speaks of lands identified in Schedule "C". It was advised 
that there is a noted difference between the requirements in #3A and 
#33 particularly with regard to the road frontage. Mr. Hanusiak stated 
that they are asking that if mobile homes are to be located along the 
St. Margaret‘s Bay Road that they, in fact, have sixty (60) feet of 
road frontage which is the traditional requirement under the present 
R-1 Zone. Secondly, Mr. Hanusiak stated that they are requesting that 
the individual mobile home spaces at least have six thousand (6000) 
square feet. It was noted that the purpose for that is that, if in 
fact mobile units are going to go in along the road, they take on the 
appearance, as close as possible, to a single family dwelling in terms 
of lot size and lot frontage. 

Going on in the Agreement, Mr. Hanusiak indicated that there are 
conditions regarding the site preparation of the individual mobile home 
spaces particularly that they be free and clear of any refuse, that 
they be landscaped properly, parking spaces put in, and so forth. 

Mr. Hanusiak stated that locational requirements, Section 5, speak of 
the proposed setbacks from the park street that is going to be built as 
well as the setback from Highway No. 3. 

It was further advised that Section 6 talks about the mobile home 
stands themselves. Mr. Hanusiak stated that they are looking from the 
ground preparation, site praparations, moving upwards from its 
foundation. Section ? speaks of the actual skirting of the mobile.
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It was further indicated that Section 8 speaks of accessory buildings 
with regard to their relationship to the unit that would be the 
principal occupier of the space and also the distance from any park 
street and, in fact, any other unit located in the park. 

Mr. Hanusiak advised that Section 9 references the business uses in the 
mobile home park. He further added that it is going to be up to the 
park owner, himself, to determine whether or not as landlord business 
uses will or will not be permitted in the park itself and if they are 
they are obliged to follow the requirements under the agreement. 

Mr. Hanusiak indicated that the ultimate effect of Section 10 would be 
to have a twenty four (24) foot driving surface, eight (8) foot common 
spaces on each side, to form that forty (40) foot wide park extension. 
Subsection B of Section 10 indicates the type of materials that will be 
used in the construction of the mobile home road. 

As one of the conditions to entering into this agreement, Mr. Hanusiak 
stated that you will see, from the pictures which are circulated, that 
the inner street that exists now is in somewhat of a poor shape. He 
noted that it has a lot of potholes in it and has surface drainage 
problems. Section 10 (C) of the Agreement indicates that, as a con- 
dition to the entering of the Agreement, in conjunction with the final 
conclusion of the road to a cul—de—sac, the Applicant will go back and 
bring the existing park street up to grade. 

In closing, Mr. Hanusiak stated that one of the advantages to the park 
and its location is that it is adjacent to Governor Lake. He went on 
to say that a lot of units will be located up along the Lake. Mr. 
Hanusiak stated that they have asked for the Applicant to reserve a ten 
(10) foot walkway down to the River simply to allow any of the tenants 
in the park use of the lake itself. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 

Councillor Poirier inquired if the proposed expansion is in agreement 
with the policies of the Municipal Development Plan for the Lakeside! 
Timberlea area. Mr. Hanusiak advised that to a certain degree yes. He 
indicated that there are always things that are open to opinion and he 
feels that the fact that mobiles are being proposed along the St. 
Margaret's Bay Road could be a point of concern in that the plan does 
ask for and direct that the ultimate housing stock be of a mixed 
variety but, in doing that, provide a certain degree of consistency. 
In that regard, Mr. Hanusiak advised that in locating mobile homes 
along the St. Margaret's Bay Road could, in fact, be argued as being 
inconsistent with the Plan but, again, that is open to interpretation 
and opinion. 

Councillor Poirier inquired if it is just parks, in other words, that 
would be allowed. Mr. Hanusiak advised that new parks and expansions 
to the existing parks would be allowed.
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Councillor Poirier advised that she has in her possession a petition 
signed by ninty eight (98) residents of the Timberlea area and the 
adjoining area of Parkdale subdivision. 
Councillor Poirier read the petition indicating that the residents 
request that the owners move the front trailers to back-of-property 
expansion and, further, that mature trees be planted along the front of 
the property on Highway 3. The next paragraph advised that the 
residents have all spent, and are still spending, considerable money on 
water and sewer installation and the ensuing landscaping which should 
increase the value of their properties. The petition went on to state 
that with this frontal expansion of the Park, the residents feel 
property values will decrease and the area will be less attractive to 
prospective buyers. Councillor Poirier further advised, as stated in 
the petition, that this community is growing quickly with expensive new 
homes and to have trailers abutting houses on the Highway is out of 
place and not consistent with new development but, rather, a step 
backward. 
Councillor Poirier also inquired as to how far a mobile has to be from 
a property line. Mr. Hanusiak stated that in a mobile home park, there 
really are no set property lines. 

Councillor Poirier advised that Mr. Reardon was granted permits to put 
these three trailers on the property. Councillor Poirier inquired if 
there may have been an oversight on the part of the County. It was her 
opinion that permits were granted for something that really did not 
have a trailer zone on it. Councillor Poirier stated that she has yet 
to see any requirement or any application for an expansion for where 
these trailers are sitting. Mr. Hanusiak stated that, prior to the 
adoption of the plan and by-law, Mr. Reardon received a permit from the 
Building Inspection Department issued under the old mobile home by-iaw 
for the right to expand under lot three (3). Mr. Hanusiak advised that 
the permit was issued and, in fact, that permit is issued for site 
preparation work. He further noted that, once that work is done, 
subsequent to that the mobile homes can come in in accordance with the 
by-law. He stated that there is no need for a permit to be issued for 
the actual mobiles themselves. Mr. Hanusiak went on to say that he has 
had discussion with Mr. Hefler. Mr. Hanusiak stated that Mr. Hefler 
indicated to him that a permit was issued. 

Councillor Poirier advised that they are not opposed in any way to this 
trailer court but they are opposed to those trailers all of a sudden 
right out on the road. She indicated that the trailer court was always 
secluded, very well kept, a nice place to_live, and a very well 
respected place. 
Mr. Hanusiak noted that Staff has looked at the situation with regard 
to the first mobile that is located adjacent to the St. Margaret's Bay 
Road. He indicated that it is, in fact, in violation of the permit 
that was issued in the sense that it is too close to the road. It was 
advised that correspondence has gone back and forth between Mr. Reardon 
and the Building Inspection Department indicating that it is in 
violation. Mr. Hanusiak advised that Mr. Reardon has responded that 
that unit will, in fact, be removed as soon as possible.
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with regard to the rest of the units that are there, Mr. Hanusiak 
advised that they are there under a valid permit. 

Mr. Hanusiak added that, in discussions with Mr. Reardon, he has indi- 
cated that if there is going to be public opposition with regard to 
putting units in along the area identified in Schedule "C" then he is 
willing to remove that from the Agreement and speak only of the area 
identified at the rear of the property. 
Councillor DeRoche, with regard to Scedule "0", inquired as to how many 
trailers could be accomodated in that section. Mr. Hanusiak advised 
that four could be accomodated. Councillor DeRoche inquired as to how 
many trailers could be accomodated under Schedule "C" at four thousand 
(4000) square feet. Mr. Hanusiak advised that eleven or twelve could 
be accomodated. 

SPEAKER IN FAVOUR OF APPLICATION - DA-DLB-O3-84-O2 
Mr. Charlie Reardon indicated his desire to speak in favour of the ap- 
plication for the extension of the mobile home park in Timberlea. 

Mr. Reardon indicated that he has spent approximately thirty thousand 
dollars ($30,000) preparing that site for trailers. He futher noted 
that he hoped Council would see its way clear to approve the extension 
of the trailer court. 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
Councillor DeRoche inquired as to where Mr. Reardon would be prepared 
to move that first trailer. Mr. Reardon advised that they are prepared 
to move that trailer but it is difficult to do that in this type of 
weather. He noted that he does not hear anybody talking about a time 
restriction in that respect. Mr. Reardon further noted that the 
trailer was positioned incorrectly. 

SPEAKER IN OPPOSITION TO APPLICATION DA-DLB-O3-84-02 
Mr. Gary Myers indicated his opposition to the proposed development 
agreement. 
Mr. Myers presented a slide presentation to Council. The slide pre- 
sentation presented the trailers and property being referenced. 
Mr. Myers indicated that he did not oppose to Mr. 
trailer court to the back. 

Reardon expanding his 

QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 
Councillor Poirier inquired as to what the residents would accept in 
the line of expansion. Mr. Myers requested to keep that section of the 
St. Margaret's Bay Road wooded, no visible trailers, an attractive 
sign, and desirable trailer court.
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It was moved by Councillor Poirier, seconded by Councillor Mont: 
"THAT the Agreement, as presented here this evening, be dealt with 
in the following manner: That Schedule "D" be deleted; That 
Schedule "B" be allowed as an expansion of Schedule "A"; That the 
first trailer on the road be removed; And that shrubber and a 
buffer be put along there and planted and brought forward to make 
the trailer court less obvious from the road as it always was the 
intention of that particular trailer court." 

Councillor MacKay inquired if Schedule "D" is deleted and Mr. Reardon 
or anybody else wanted to make application for example single frame 
dwellings along there because there seems to be sufficient land, would 
it be permitted under permitted use in the Municipal Development Plan 
either by right or by rezoning. Mr. Hanusiak advised that the 
development along the Bay Road for single family dwelling would be 
permitted by right. He futher noted that the lands presently zoned are 
R-1 in that area. 

Councillor DeRoche indicated that it is his understanding that the 
first trailer was improperly placed; but, if it were to be moved ten 
(10) feet North, it would be in full compliance. Mr. Hanusiak stated 
that if Mr. Reardon tries to adjust the unit, he may very well be in 
violation of the by-law in its required separation distances and, 
secondly, he did not feel there was a physical space available for him 
to modify that. 

Motion Carried. 

Ms. Henry, Solicitor, indicated that this agreement is approved but the 
changes should be made in this agreement and then approved by Council. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.




